September 9, 1952 Richard D. Loewenberg, M.D. Pletcher Building 238 Eighteenth Street Bakersfield, California Dear Dr. Loewenberg: As you mentioned with telepathy, I was on vacation when your letter arrived. thought of you quite frequently in connection with the earthquake and encephalitis and I can well believe it was no fun whatsoever. I am terribly sorry that I have to disappoint you in regards to Otto's article "Weber Trophae und Triumph," and neither do I have Lewin on Elation except my own copy. However, I am sure that you will be pleased to know that a volume of selected papers, which includes most of the papers Otto has written over the years, including translations of the German papers, will come off the press most probably in summer of 1953. I shall of course send you a copy then. Do you ever come for a visit to Los Angeles? If so please let me know so that we might be able to have a chat. With best regards, Sincerely, Hanna Fenichel, Ph.D. HF:ibp